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Meetings: 

Monday, Aug. 26 

Consistory 

 

 

Birthdays: 

Saturday, August 3 

Joe Cusack 

 

Sunday, August 11 

John Griffin 

 

Friday, August 16 

Wanda Kucinski 

 

 

Wedding Anniversary: 

Tuesday, August 27 

John & Joyce 

 

  

  From the desk of Pastor Scott: 

Just a follow up to our message on “Aging Grace-Fully.” I wanted to   

share again with you the letter that John Newton wrote to his wife. It  

is such a wonderful testimony on growing old with God. Notice how  

he picks up so many of the themes we addressed from Psalm 71.  

   Tell our niece Eliza that I love her 

very dearly. She would soon be well if I could make her so. But she is 

in better hands than mine! I have a comfortable hope that her illness 

has been, and will be, sanctified to an end far more desirable than 

health or life itself. Therefore, I leave her to the wise and merciful  

direction of the Lord, who loves her better than I can. 

May the Lord bless this little separation to quicken us to mutual  

prayer, and to lead us to a thankful review of the mercy and goodness, 

which have followed us through the many years we have been united. 

How many changes have we seen! Under how many trials have we 

been supported! How many deliverances have we known! How many 

comforts have we enjoyed!  Especially, what great advantages have we 

possessed, in knowing those things, which pertain to our everlasting 

peace! 

August 6, 1785 
 

My dear wife, 
 

The Lord has preserved us through a 

long course of years, and in different 

situations, from various calamities 

which have overtaken others. Our 

obligations to thankfulness are  

singular and numerous. 



Cont’d from pg. 1 

 The years we have passed together will return no more. The afflictions are gone, the  

 pleasures likewise are gone forever. The longer we live, such pleasures as this world can  

 afford will, more and more, lose their power of pleasing. Only our love, I trust, will exist 

and flourish to the end of life–yes, beyond it! It will always be a truth that the Lord, in  

 giving you to me, gave me the best temporal desire of my heart. But the shadows of the 

evening advance. Old age is creeping in upon us and the days are approaching when we 

shall have no pleasure, but what we can derive from the good Word of God, and the consola-

tions of his Holy Spirit. These, if we are favored with them, will sufficiently compensate for 

the abatement, or the loss, of all the rest. The streams may run dry, but the fountain of  

 living waters will always flow! May His presence be near our hearts and then all will be 

well.                                                                                                                – John 

  

May we so learn to lean upon God and his grace as we advance in years. May we find our 

strength in God’s Word and the working of his Holy Spirit. Even to our gray hairs may the 

fountain of living waters always flow within our hearts. Indeed to borrow a phrase, let us 

grow old with God, the best is yet to come. 

     It’s THAT Time of Year Again!                                  

       Operation Christmas Child (OCC) is just “around the corner”  

and back to school supplies are ON SALE NOW.  

 Our goal again this year is to provide 30 filled shoeboxes: ten shoeboxes for 
each of the 3 age groups:    5 girls 2-4 yrs.; 5 boys 2-4 yrs.         

     5 girls 5-9 yrs.; 5 boys 5-9 yrs.   5 girls 10-14 yrs.; 5 boys 10-14 yrs..  

 Some of the items needed are: pencil boxes, pencils, ball point pens, children’s  

 scissors, pencil sharpeners, erasers, glue sticks, crayons, coloring books for young  

 children  as well as hygiene items such as toothbrushes, soap and washcloths. NO  

 liquid items (i.e., Elmers glue or liquid soap) will be accepted,  NO toothpaste. NO candy.  

 As in past years, we have until the end of October to gather our items and pack  them in 
the shoeboxes. We then deliver the boxes to our local  distribution site in Parsippany to 
be checked and shipped by Samaritan’s Purse to  children around the world who are in 
need of these items and the gospel message through The Greatest Journey, Samaritan 
Purse’s follow-up discipleship program.            

 Click here to see a video about OCC around the world.  

https://video.samaritanspurse.org/the-global-impact-of-operation-christmas-child/

